

South Harringay School
Pemberton Road
London
N4 1BA
T. 020 8340 2757
E. admin@shsharingey.co.uk

Tuesday, 15th December 2020

Dear Parent/Carer,

We are almost at the end of what has been a challenging, yet successful, autumn term. We are keeping the school open for the rest of this week. Our school's last day of term is Thursday, 17th December.

The reason we are breaking up on Thursday is beacuse we started school one day early this year, on Tuesday, 1^{st} September. We added this day to the beginning of the term allowing us to finish one day early this week.

However, we did make an error recently when we advised you we would be having an INSET day on June 7th. As we had an additional INSET day at the beginning of the school year, to support staff in preparing for the full reopen with additional Covid-19 safe restrictions, we have allocated our five INSET days. So, we have now cancelled the June 7th INSET day.

If your child has Covid -19 symptoms over the break, please book a test by using the Government website (https://www.gov.uk/get-coronavirus-test). Please also inform us if the test is positive, by emailing our admin address admin@shsharingey.co.uk. We will send out a text, if necessary, to parents of any other children who need to self-isolate as a result of a positive test.

The government has advised that the isolation period has been reduced to 10 days.

The first day of school for children is Wednesday, January 6th. Please be assured we will contact you, by text message, if this date changes due to any government, or local authority, direction.

In the meantime, we hope you have a peaceful and healthy rest over the break. We will do all that we can to maintain the community spirit which has been evident in abundance since the beginning of the pandemic.

Yours Sincerely,

Ian Scotchbrook

Acres 1

Headteacher